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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 27, 2015 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Al Herrera. Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
ABSENT: Commissioner Barbara Major and Commissioner Flozell Daniels,
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
SEPTEMBER 22, 2015
Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of September 22, 2015.  Verbal Motion 15-049 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

Chairman Longoria stated that RTA’s Capital Projects were coming to fruition and the Canal Street Terminal Project was going out for bid.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA received TIGER VII Grant money in the amount of $10 Million for a new Ferry Terminal.

Chairman Longoria stated that the TIGER Grant money was harder to get which showed a great effort by the RTA Team.


Justin Augustine stated that this TIGER Grant was a very competitive process.  The Federal Government only had a half billion dollars and $12 Billion was being requested from around the country and the RTA received money for the first ferry project.  
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT:


Sundiata Haley stated that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session. JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

Commissioner Wegner stated that she wanted to compliment Mark Major for immediately getting the ferry repaired when it broke during Gretna Fest and for implementing Plan B.

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:


Justin Augustine stated that Transit Week was Monday, November 9, 2015 – Friday, November 11, 2015 and the Marketing Department would be running different promotions for the citizens of New Orleans to get them to ride the Transit System during Transit Week.
Justin Augustine stated that the House of Representative’s Transportation and Infrastructure Committee marked up and approved the Surface Transportation Reauthorization and Reform Act of 2015 (H.R. 3763), a six-year, $325 billion surface transportation reauthorization bill. The bill would authorize $261 billion to highways, $55 billion to transit and approximately $9 billion to safety programs from fiscal years 2016 through 2021.

Justin Augustine stated that staff was hosting a Vision Alignment Design Charrette – Ferry Terminal – on Thursday, October 29, 2015, 8:30 a.m. at the RTA.

Justin Augustine stated that staff met with the City Council Transportation Committee Meeting on Monday, October 19, 2015 and the Council was very pleased with the Rampart Streetcar Project and was glad to know that the bids were going out for the Canal Street Terminal Project.


Justin Augustin stated that Councilmember Guidry had some questions regarding the ferry service.

Justin Augustin showed pictures of staff taken at the Susan G. Komen Breast Cancer Walk.


Justin Augustine stated that a soft launch of the GoMobile Ticketing Application began on Tuesday, October 6, 2015 and the app was now available in the Apple App Store and the Google Play Store.

Justin Augustine stated that with the introduction of the app, RTA was expanding fare offerings to include integrated passes valid for use on bus, streetcar, and ferry.
Justin Augustine stated that since October 6, 2015, RTA has had over 250 ticket activations during the soft-launch. 

Justin Augustine stated that the full launch of GoMobile would happen during Transit Week, November 9, 2015 through November 13, 2015 when RTA would be celebrating transit with events in the community the entire week. 

Justin Augustine stated that the GoMobile Ticketing Application was compatible with the American Disabilities Act Section 508 rules for application accessibility and works well with VoiceOver for iOS.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA would run different promotions to get people to ride the transit system and give out information regarding the RTA Capital Projects and the new ferry hours and would be listening to the riding public on how the RTA could make the service better.

Justin Augustine stated that a lot of people were excited about the Long Term Service Plan and the Marketing Team would get the necessary information out to the riding public.

Commissioner Longoria stated that the RTA would go before the City Council on Monday, November 9, 2015.
THIRD QUARTER REPORTS

TRANSIT POLICE REPORT

Sgt. Hickman reported that during the Third Quarter the Transit Police dealt with 16 disturbances that resulted in 1 arrest, 67 traffic accidents, 32 moving violations and wrote a total of 91 reports.

Sgt. Hickman reported that during the Second Quarter the Transit Police conducted 654 Ride-Alongs and 4,039 boardings.
CUSTOMER SERVICE REPORT

Nazires Tolliver reported that the Ride-Line was staffed with seven (7) Transit Information Operators and the Supervisor of Transit Information.  The hours of operation are Monday through Friday, from 6:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m., and Saturday and Sunday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Nazires Tolliver reported that during the third quarter of 2015, the Ride-Line received 53,474 calls and answered 49,851.  These figures reflect that 93.22% of the calls were answered and 6.78% were abandoned.  

Nazires Tolliver reported that One-Hundred seventy-six (176) complaints were received through the Customer Service Application during the third quarter of 2015 compared to 185 complaints received during the third quarter of 2014.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the total number of passengers carried during the month of September 2015 was 1,533,885 with 3.26 complaints per 100,000 passengers, compared to 1,570,599 passengers carried during September 2014 with 4.01 complaints per 100,000 passengers.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the total number of passengers carried during the third quarter of 2015 was 4,358,872 with 4.04 complaints per 100,000 passengers, compared to 3.89 complaints during the third quarter of 2014, in which 4,755,700 passengers were carried.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the total number of passengers carried YTD was 13,737,095, with 4 complaints per 100,000 passengers.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the complaints received consisted of operator behavior, late and early vehicles, fare card discrepancies, vehicles passing up customers and schedule maintenance. All complaints are taken seriously and are thoroughly investigated utilizing information provided by the customer, surveillance equipment installed on the vehicles and the GPS System. Customers are communicated with regarding the result of the investigation into their complaint, and disciplinary actions were administered as required based on the validity of the complaint. 
In response to Commissioner Roth, Nazires Tolliver stated that in the Operations Employee Manual, Progressive Discipline for complaints is as follows:  the first complaint results in a one day suspension, second complaint 3 day suspension and the third complaint was subject to termination.
Commissioner Roth stated that if a driver was consistently late and the passenger made a complaint through the Ride Line, the driver was moved to another line.

Nazires Tolliver stated that once a complaint was received, the complaint was immediately investigated and operators have been fired for progressive complaints and, if a passenger was passed up at a stop, the video would be pulled for review.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that all the buses have GPS Tracking Systems but they are not all operational all of the time.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that staff has an RFP to replace the GPS Tracking Systems that do not work.

TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major stated that the Ferry Report was being presented in accordance with the State Fiscal Year which was July 1, 2014 to August 30, 2015.


Mark Major stated that the total expenses for the month of September were $470,671.08 and, less fare collected of $92,801.75, resulted in a net billing for the month of $377,869.33.


Mark Major stated that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of September was $3,491,547.30, less the net billing of $377,869.33 and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $37,639.64 and less RTA Grant Expenses was 6,100.00 which results in a September 2015 balance of $3,069,938.33 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major stated that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 26,303 and there were 113 Scooters for a total of 26,416 and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 307 pedestrians and 18,807 vehicles for a total of 19,114 passengers.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT
N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS


Martin Pospisil stated that the underground utilities and track work were completed at the intersections of Rampart Street and Canal Street and between Orleans Avenue and St. Philip Street.


Martin Pospisil stated that all the underground utilities work between Esplanade Avenue and Elysian Fields Avenue was completed.


Martin Pospisil stated that the double crossover was being completed at Elysian Fields Avenue.

Martin Pospisil stated that if the weather cooperates, by the end of the week the Track Slab work would be 100% completed from Elysian Fields Avenue to St. Bernard Avenue. 

Martin Pospisil stated that the installation of Track Slab Work was also being done from St. Bernard Avenue and Esplanade Avenue. 

Martin Pospisil stated that the Underground Utilities work was completed at Governor Nicholls and the waterline was pressure tested and would be tied into the Sewerage and Water Board system tomorrow night. 

Martin Pospisil showed the Commissioners pictures of the work in progress.

Martin Pospisil stated that the project was 35.34% completed with a goal of 100% for July, 2016 and the project was on schedule.


Martin Pospisil reported the following:

· Original Contract Value:




$41,154,229
· Change Orders Value:

   



$-    607,591
· Revised Contract Value:





$40,546,638
· Estimated Value of Change Order Under Negotiation 

$     130,000
· 37 Differing Site Conditions to Date 
· All for underground conflicts
· To date value approximately $191,000 (including those under negotiations)
· To be billed under respective Bid Items or the Bid Item for Differing Site Conditions - $300,000 available in the Original Contract
· Internal Monthly Cost Review Meetings (Transdev, PB and TMG)
· Current DBE Goal at 32% (28.56% Required by Contract)

· Entergy on Schedule to Stay Ahead of Archer Western’s Progress

· Completed Toulouse Intersection
· 1 Other Location Remaining – Iberville (1/2 crossing)
· On Schedule to be completed in Fall 2015
· Monthly Update for Community – 10/27 at 6:00 p.m. (Second Vine Wine at Touro)
· 30-Day Time-Lapse Video of HGU Installation Posted on the Web

Commissioner Herrera stated that with all the rain that we had over the weekend the job site looked very dry. 
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR:
None.
CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:

None.
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:
No Report
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Passenger Fare Line Item had a very soft month and that could be attributed to Pass Sales.  
Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA entered into an agreement with Walgreens to sell RTA passes at all Walgreens in the City of New Orleans and, during the month of August, they purchased more passes than needed and during the month of September Walgreens didn’t purchase any passes.
Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Sales Tax Line Item, it has been trending in a positive direction all year. 
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Operating Expenses Line Item was very positive for the month; there were some prior month transactions under the Service Line Item, that were not accrued but those expenditures came through and now those are included in the expenses for the year. Fuel has been very soft, below $2.00. Staff was very conservative in the budget process which gives a positive result in the Materials and Supplies Line Item.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item was slightly under for the month with a slight decline in medical claims costs but there was an increase in Workers’ Compensation Claims and as they resolve themselves, it will lead to future savings.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Governmental Operating Assistance Line Item was slightly over budget and the RTA was benefiting from additional revenue that was not anticipated through the budgetary process and was utilized within the operations structure.

Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Capital Expenditures Line Item, it was trending slower than budgeted because the State of Good Repair Project and the Canal Street Streetcar Terminal Project had not begun and these funds would be spent in 2016.
Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Debt Services Line Item, the interest expenses were over estimated and would be corrected in the 2016 Budget Process. 
Ronald Baptiste stated that the budget continues in a positive direction, positive for the month and positive year-to-date, and this would allow the RTA to have a positive budget process for 2016.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste stated that Walgreens has never returned any passes that were purchased.

In response to Commissioner Wegner, Ronald Baptiste stated that the tokens can only be purchased here at the RTA and Unique Grocery Store.  He stated that there were very few tokens in circulation.

Commissioner Wegner stated that she works with a program that distributes tokens to the participants of the program and they were only able to purchase the tokens from the RTA. 

In response to Commissioner Roth, Ronald Baptiste stated that the third party vendors only sell monthly passes and 3 day passes and the 1 day passes are sold on the buses.

Commissioner Roth stated that the RTA needed a pass that could be used at any time.

Ronald Baptiste stated that he wanted to do away with the tokens because a lot of labor goes into processing tokens.

Justin Augustine stated that staff was looking into creating a pass that could be activated at any time and used at any time on the transit system.
Chairman Longoria stated that the passes should be trip specific and not date specific.

PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.
TO RESCIND:

VERBAL MOTION 15-021 – THE STATE OF GOOD REPAIR CARROLLTON BARN


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to Rescind Verbal Motion 15-021 – The State of Good Repair Carrollton Barn.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to Rescind Verbal Motion 15-021 – The Stated of Good Repair Carrollton Barn.  Verbal Motion 15-050 was approved unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

ACCESS CONTROL SYSTEMS UPGRADE

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for an Access Control Systems Upgrade.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to solicit the solicitation of an Access Control Systems Upgrade.  Verbal Motion 15-051 was approved unanimously.
CHANGE ORDER:

GENERAL CONTRACTOR – RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR PROJECT 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to amend the contract for General Contractor – Rampart Street/St. Claude Avenue Streetcar Project.  

Deslie Isidore stated that this Change Order was a credit to the RTA.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Board to amend the contract with Archer Western.   Resolution No. 15-063 was adopted unanimously.
TO AWARD:
THE STATED OF GOOD REPAIR – CARROLLTON BARN 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award The State of Good Repair – Carrollton Barn.
Chairman Longoria stated that Landis Construction, LLC was a New Orleans firm with DBEs that were also New Orleans firms.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to authorize a contract to Landis Construction, LLC.  Resolution No. 15-064 was adopted. 

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders.

OPERATIONS REPORT

Brendan Matthews stated that boardings per hour for buses were 28.10 for September; 27.83 Year-to-Date and the 2015 Year-To-Date Ridership was 1.6% down compared to 2014. 

Brendan Matthews stated that the 3rd Quarter 2015 ridership (July to September) was down 6.6% mainly due to service disruptions caused by the SELA Project.


Brendan Matthews stated that the system ridership was down 2% in September 2015 compared to September 2014.
Brendan Matthews stated that the On-Time Performance Goal for Bus was 85%, Rail was 85% and Paratransit was 90%.  The actual On-Time Performance for bus was 74.30%, Rail was 73.56% and Paratransit was 90%.

Brendan Matthews stated that 45% of all the lines experienced some level of detours of service and the system had 12 service disruptions and 5 long-term detours effecting service in September.

Brendan Matthews stated that 7.4% of fixed route buses ran early and 8.1% of streetcar trips ran early.
Brendan Matthews stated that all Road Supervisors would have tablets which would contain the Dispatcher’s Software and the GPS System Software to track the buses for real time and this would allow the Supervisors to communicate with the operators and control the On-Time Performance.

Brendan Matthews stated that chargeable accidents per 100,000 miles for the month of September were up by 1.7% with a goal of 1.06% and staff’s goal was a 10% decrease in accidents from 2014 and the 2014 accident performance was very good so the 2015 accident goal was very aggressive.
Brendan Matthews stated that multiple detours and construction throughout the system were diverting vehicles from normal routes, additional fixed route buses operating during streetcar closures and the encroachment of passenger vehicles and delivery trucks parking at bus stops all contributed to the increase in accidents. 
Brendan Matthews stated that the Call Center received 17,263calls and answered 16,261, abandoned 1,002, an abandonment rate of 5.8%, in the month of September.

Brendan Matthews stated that Friday, October 23, 2015 was Safety Day and 10 employees were recognized for 30 years of service.
Brendan Matthews stated that the staff was doing Stuff “Dat” Bus again this year for Second Harvest Food Bank.
Commissioner Roth stated that the seatbelts on the new Paratransit Vans had not been adjusted.
In response to Chairman Longoria, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA had been fully compensated by the SELA Project.

ADA COMPLIANCE REPOR T
Karen Sider reported that 642 persons visited the ID Center in September.

Karen Sider reported that 302 ID Cards, 88 senior cards, 27 fixed-route cards, 88 ADA cards and 99 Medicare Cards had been issued and 323 people came in for applications or information. 

Karen Sider reported that 182 ADA applications had been processed, 85 approved, 34 denied, and 100  mailed and 40 reduced fare applications were received and processed. 
Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit office had 23,025 requests for trips and 18,289 completed trips with an on-time performance of 85.15%.

Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 91,980 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 5,896 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 2,364 wheelchair passengers and 7,051 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.
Karen Sider reported that on September 18, 2015 she participated in the affiliated Blind Conference that was held here in New Orleans September 17 – 20, 2015.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Karen Sider stated that staff would run a No Show Report and enforce the suspensions associated with the No Show Policy.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Karen Sider stated that if on a Sunday the passenger could cancel within the hour, it would be better for the drivers and the No Shows on a Sunday should be addressed.

Karen Sider stated that there was a new part of the Hand Book that needed to be included regarding No Shows and that she was making a flyer to address these issues.

REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION – STRATEGIC TRANSIT PLAN (STP)

Deslie Isidore read this resolution into the record.
Deslie Isidore stated that this Cooperative Endeavor Agreement would be with the Regional Planning Commission – Strategic Transit Plan (STP).

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize staff to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with Regional Planning Commission – Strategic Transit Plan (STP).  Resolution No. 15-065 was adopted unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


James Guilbeau stated that the RTA Website needed to be reviewed and the Riders Advisory Committee Meeting Schedule should be on the front page of the Website.


James Guilbeau stated that the RTA Website should have the year-end Transdev Report on the Website.


James Guilbeau congratulated the RTA for the award of the TIGER VII Grant for the Ferry Terminal.


James Guilbeau stated that the RTA needed to review the streetcar operations on the Riverfront Tracks to Esplanade Avenue Station.


James Guilbeau stated that the City Park Streetcar Line never went to Esplanade Avenue and the UPT Loyola Line was also promised to go to Esplanade.


James Guilbeau stated that the Riverfront Line was not on schedule and on time and the RTA needed to have fare collection and simple vending machines at stations.


James Guilbeau stated that the RTA needed to get preliminary estimates on building streetcar tracks up to Henderson because there was another cruise ship coming to New Orleans.

James Guilbeau stated that the uptown people think the RTA has loss its focus and he didn’t understand why the RTA was building the Rampart Streetcar. 

Brenda Holmes thanked the Commissioners and staff for addressing the many issues she has brought before the Board and especially listening to the concerns she had regarding the No. 60 Line.  She said that line really needed an upgrade and the scheduling department corrected the issues with the Louisa Line.

Brenda Holmes stated that on Saturday the buses in New Orleans East were not coming out until 8:00 a.m. and a lady was robbed waiting for a bus.


Brenda Holmes stated that she saw that the Transit Police were out on the streets checking the lines and she said their presence deters crime.


Brenda Holmes stated that the Elderly and Handicapped riders should have permanent IDs because they were leaving their ID’s on the buses.
Commissioner Longoria stated that he and the Board appreciate Brenda Holmes going out into the community and bringing the concerns of the public back to the Board. 

Commissioner Herrera congratulated the graduates of the Leadership Development Program.
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:23 a.m. on the matter of:
· TMSEL, INC. RETIREMENT INCOME PLAN PLAINTIFF V RTA, ET AL DEFENDANTS: CIVIL ACTION NO. 14-CV-2485 SECTION “H” JUDGE MILAZZO MAGISTRATE JUDGE NORTH 
Verbal Motion 15-052 was approved unanimously. 

Commissioner Longoria moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to come out of Executive Session at 11:34 a.m.  Verbal Motion 15-053 was approved unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of October 27, 2015 at 11:35 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 15-054 was approved unanimously.
